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PRESS RELEASE 

January 13, 2011 

      Japan’s Assistance to Saint Joseph’s Hospital in East Jerusalem 

Today on January 13, 2011, at Saint Joseph’s Hospital in East Jerusalem, Mr. 

Naofumi Hashimoto, Representative of Japan to the Palestinian Authority and Mr. Jamil 

Kousa, General Director of St. Joseph’s Hospital, signed the grant contract of the project for 

Improvement of Medical Equipment at Saint Joseph’s Hospital, in the presence of Mr. 

Adnan Husseini, East Jerusalem Governor. The amount of the project funded by the 

Government of Japan through the Japan’s Grant Assistance for Grassroots Human Security 

Projects is US $ 78,626. 

The project aims to enable all patients in need from all over Palestine to receive 

adequate and safe treatment in Saint Joseph’s Hospital by procuring and installing medical 

equipments whose lack or failure have been causing great inconvenience to their patients, 

forcing to move to other hospitals and thus hindering Saint Joseph’s hospital’s function. 

Through this project, the hospital will also be able to renew their license, therefore continue 

to pursue their path of serving Palestinian population in need of advanced care. 

With full understanding of difficult living conditions in East Jerusalem, the 

Government of Japan is very keen to support Palestinians in East Jerusalem and actually 

has funded many projects to improve their lives and human security. Last week, for instance, 

the women’s center in Shu’fat Refugee Camp received the Japanese grant of the same kind 

in order to construct additional classrooms to provide better educational services for 

children in Suh’fat Refugee Camp. Moreover, in the last fiscal year, such a grant was given 

to the Red Crescent Hospital in East Jerusalem received such a grant to renovate Al Sahira 

maternal clinic’s first floor. 

Since the inception of Japan’s Grant Assistance for Grassroots Human Security 

Projects in Palestine, Japan has provided funding assistance to more than 300 projects with 

a total value of approximately 21 million US dollars, which is a part of Japan’s total 

assistance to the Palestinians since 1993 exceeding USD 1.1 billion. 

Mr. Hashimoto in his speech expressed that the Japanese Government is 

determined to continue its support for Palestinian people from the human security 

perspective as well as from its political stands for their efforts to establish a viable 

independent Palestinian state and to develop capacities of local institutions in providing 

basic daily services to people. 
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